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Develop and sustain a collaborative teaching and learning 
culture with high expectations of success for all students 

Thinking Carnival 

 
Two weeks ago we ran our second 
annual Thinking Carnival. It ran from 
9:30am until lunch time. Students 
were involved in all sorts of thinking 
activities including such things as 
bridge building, brainstorming the 
biggest problems facing the world 
and possible solutions, riddles and 
puzzles, and construction of homes 
for various animals.  
Across the school all students were 
engaged in the activities and 
enjoying opportunities to work with 
different peers and teachers. The 
older students in particular enjoyed 
working with the Stromlo High 
School peer support students. 
Points on the day were issued for our 
GROW expectations along with 
points for creative thinking and 
winners of challenges. Overall 
Grevillea won the carnival and last 
Friday all students from Grevillea 
indulged in an ice block to celebrate 
all their hard thinking on the day. 
Coincidentally they were lucky that 
last Friday was our first hot day, a 
perfect time for a celebratory ice 
block.   
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Year 1/2 Assembly 

 
Last Friday the Year 1/2 cohort treated us to a fantastic 
display at their assembly. It was wonderful to see so 
many families attend to share and celebrate our 
achievements. They presented with confidence to such 
a large audience.  It was a great opportunity to hear 
about their recent geographical learning and  hear 
some of the student writing.  The song they sang about 
the continents was so catchy that I suspect many of the 
adults had it running around in their heads long after 
they had left the assembly. 
 

Class Planning for 2019 

 
We have started the process of class planning for 2019. 
It is helpful for us to know if your child/ren will not be 
returning to CWSC next year. As we have done 
ǇǊŜǾƛƻǳǎƭȅΣ ΨƳƻǾƛƴƎ ǳǇΩ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘŜƭŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ Ŧƛƴŀƭ 
three weeks of the term. This transition process has 
been extremely positive for our students and staff and 
we have received overwhelming feedback from 
families about how smooth the transition to the new 
school year has been as a result.  
It is our hope this year to build on that process so that 
by the end of these sessions all students will know their 
class placement and teacher for 2019.  
If you are not returning to CWSC or have any specific 
considerations you wish the leadership team to review 
regarding 2019 classes please email Anne Gummow 
anne.gummow@ed.act.edu.au to share your 
information. 

 

 
Year Five Combined Band 

 
Yesterday our year five band students once again met 
with their fellow band students from across the 
network. We were lucky enough to have the combined 
band rehearsal in our school hall which meant that we 
were treated to a performance at the end.  
Wow it is great to see the progress that these musicians 
have made having only begun playing earlier this year.  

 
Upcoming  Year 5/6 Learning Journey - Save the Date 
This term the 5/6 students have been using their 
creativity to solve a problem that they see. This unit of 
inquiry has provided chances for the students to work 
together in groups and focus on their skills of 
collaboration. It has also opened the opportunity for 
them to look at basic economic principles such as needs 

and wants along with working on some aspects of 
financial literacy.  
Next Wednesday they will present their work at a 
learning journey. Families from the Year 5/6 cohort 
please make a note in your diaries to come along and 
see some of the amazing work that has been produced. 

 
Outdoor Classroom Day 

 
Next Wednesday 7 November, Charles Weston School 
will celebrate Outdoor Classroom Day. The benefits of 
moving outdoors are well documented. They include 
increased student engagement and whole classes 
feeling bonded in learning. For individuals who feel 
inhibited by the curriculum, the outdoors often 
provides an environment where they can thrive. 
Next Wednesday we plan that every class will find some 
ǘƛƳŜ ǘƻ ƳƻǾŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ƻǳǘǎƛŘŜΦ 5ƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƻ ŀǎƪ 
your children about their outdoor experience next 
Wednesday. 
To find out more about Outdoor Classroom Day you can 
visit their website at: 
https://outdoorclassroomday.com.au/about/  
 

mailto:anne.gummow@ed.act.edu.au
https://outdoorclassroomday.com.au/about/
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Create and foster a positive and welcoming school culture 

Forest of Fame 

 
Our latest Forest of Fame students were introduced at 
assembly last week. We are all very proud of their 
display of our school GROW values. Keep an eye out for 
their pictures at the front of the school. 

 
²ƻǊƭŘ ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊǎΩ 5ŀȅ 

 
[ŀǎǘ CǊƛŘŀȅ ǿŀǎ ²ƻǊƭŘ ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊǎΩ 5ŀȅ ŀƴŘ ƻǳǊ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎ 
were given badges to wear at our assembly. We were 
acknowledged and thanked by many families and even 
treated to some self care products and a lunch.  
Thank you for all the expressions of appreciation we 
received last week. 

 
Bilingual Education Alliance Presentation  

 
Speaking another language at home can enhance our 
ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ŦǳǘǳǊŜΦ !ǘ /ƘŀǊƭŜǎ ²Ŝǎǘƻƴ {ŎƘƻƻƭΣ /ƻƻƳōǎ 
we encourage families to maintaining their home 
language while supporting their English language 
development in school. Tonight from 5:30pm - 6:40pm 
there will be a presentation by the ACT Bilingual 
Education Alliance (ACTBEA).  It will be held in the 
community room. Interested parents/carers are invited 
to attend this presentation to learn more about this 
topic.   
 

 

Sporting News  

 

We congratulate Chloe Pragt 5/6MW who competed at 
the ACT Schools Road Cycling Championships  Friday 19 
October. 
Chloe represented Charles Weston School and won 
both the Criterium Race and the Road Race making her 
the fastest female under 12 in the ACT.  
 
Well done Chloe! 
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        Growth Mindset 
Bronze 

 
Organisation 

Bronze 
 

 
Respect 
Bronze 

 

 
Wellbeing 

Bronze 
 

Diamond 3/4DC Naba 1/2MR  Cadbi KHP Yafi KTE 

Daphne 1/2MR Will 3/4JT Isabella 3/4JT Hassan  KTE 

Sophie KTE Ameya 3/4JT Zayan KHP Oliver 5/6MS 

Madeleine KKV Isaiah 3/4JC Tasman KTE Joe 1/2HS 

Isla 1/2RW Isabella 3/4JT  Adeline KHP 

Raditya KKV Aarav KEB  Emilia 1/2MR 

Yafi KTE Barach 1/2HS  Kiarra 5/6MW 

 Aniha KEB  Alisha KHP 

 Ruby KHP   

 
Growth Mindset  

Gold 
 

 
Organisation 

Gold 
 

 
Respect  

Gold 
 

 
Wellbeing 

Gold 
 

 Kail 5/6MS   

 Angelina 5/6LT   

Positive Behaviours for Learning (PBL) Milestone Awards 
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        Growth Mindset 
Silver 

 
Organisation 

Silver 
 

 
Respect 
Silver 

 

 
Wellbeing 

Silver 
 

Manoki 5/6LT Lewie KHP  Aelerah 1/2RW  

Oliver 3/4JC Donte KEB Emilia 1/2MR  

Layla 1/2KC Andreas KEB   

Vahin 1/2HS Joaquim 5/6LT   

Matilde 5/6MW Bryce 3/4JC   

 Blake 1/2RW   

  Ben KEB   

 Sol 1/2MR   

 Joshua 5/6LT   

 Maverick 5/6LT   

 Nate 5/6MW   

 Andy 5/6MS   

 Gia 1/2KC   

 Abbey 3/4JT   

 Lachlan 1/2HS   

Positive Behaviours for Learning 

This fortnight our PBL focus is: 

Growth Mindset and Wellbeing 

We are focusing on these expectations: 

 Growth Mindset 
We participate 
We are all learners 
  
Wellbeing 
We are in the right place at the right time 

 

 

Positive Behaviour for Learning focus Weeks 3 and 4 
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STEM news with Miss Mac AKA Ms 
McGlashan 
 
Kinder Life Cycles Inquiry 
This week I have set up an inquiry table for the 
Kinder students to explore aspects of the life cycles 
of different organisms including plants, animals and 
fungi. Students can use hand lenses to investigate 
the details of a 50 million year old lovenia fossil, 
sheep skulls, a shark egg and dandelion seeds. They 
can help mushrooms grow and watch a little tadpole 
change over the next few weeks. There are also 
chickens hatching from eggs in another display. So 
much to explore. 

 
Kinder STEM 
We have been exploring the process of growing 
wheat to make bread. We have started growing 
wheat seeds and investigating what plants needs to 
grow. The students have been so kind to their plants 
caring for them by watering them and putting them 
in the sunlight. We have found too that when we say 
ȫDǊƻǿ ƭƛǘǘƭŜ ǎŜŜŘǎΣ ƎǊƻǿ ƎǊƻǿ ƎǊƻǿΩΣ ƻǳǊ ǿƘŜŀǘ 
grows very well.  

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Year 1/2 STEM 
Last term we worked very hard on our Machines 
Unit. We investigated forces, simple machines, and 
designed a helpful machine. Karthik designed a Solar 
Powered Hair Cutter which looks very innovative. 
This term we are exploring how we get from wheat 
seeds to a healthy sandwich.  

 

Year 3/4 STEM 
This term the students are designing a sustainable 
base on the moon, with transport and communication 
systems as well. It is a difficult project and so far the 
Year 3/4's have been working hard on finding out 
about the moon, how the internet works, and their 
moon base designs. Last term we studied robots and 
electronic circuitry. Abbey and Mahreen made a disco 
using LittleBits while Toby made a torch to shine light 
into tricky places. 
Year 5/6 STEM 
The end of the Forensics Unit last term involved a 
challenge to solve the Case of the Gold Digger. 
Students worked in teams to crack the case and deal 
with new evidence over a few weeks. They analysed 
ink from pens, took fingerprints from objects, and 
solved ciphers to find hidden objects in the school 
grounds. The suspects in the case were Squatter 
Stevens, Tilly Thompson and Wild Colonial Boy 
Watson. James made some funny caricatures of the 
suspects. 
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Health & PE News 

 
K - 2 PE 
This term in PE we are working on our fundamental 
movement skills. So far, we have practised throwing, 
catching and bouncing. It is really fun. We learnt that in 
order to become a good ball bouncer we must: 

 
¶ Keep our eyes looking forward 
¶ Use our fingertips 
¶ Bend our elbow for more power 
¶ Lower our body for better control 

 
Emma 1/2RW 

 
K - 2 Health 
In health this term we have been talking about safety. 
We have discussed ways to keep safe at home, at the 
beach, and whilst swimming in a pool. I have really 
ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ .ƻƻΩǎ !ŘǾŜƴǘǳǊŜǎ ōƻƻƪǎΦ 

 
Koen KKV 

 
3-6 PE 
We are practising the skills involved in AFL, like running, 
dodging, kicking and handballing. My favourite game so 
ŦŀǊ ƛǎ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ ΨhǾŜǊ ¢ƘŜ wƛǾŜǊΩΦ ¢ƘŜ ŀƳŀȊƛƴƎ aƛǎǎ 
Stephenson taught us this game. We learnt that in 
order to become better at the drop punt we must: 

 
¶ Grip the ball on its sides with the laces pointed 

outwards 
¶ Take a step with our non-dominant foot  
¶ Guide the ball downward using our dominant 

hand 
¶ Make contact with the bottom of the ball with 

a pointed toe 
¶ Follow through towards the target 

 
Lailani 3/4JT 

 
3-6 Health 
So far in heath, we have discussed what emergencies 
are and what to do in the case of an emergency. We 
have learnt that emergencies are: when someone is 
ǎŜǊƛƻǳǎƭȅ ƛƴƧǳǊŜŘ ƻǊ ǳƴǿŜƭƭΤ ǿƘŜƴ ǎƻƳŜƻƴŜΩǎ ƭƛŦŜ ƛǎ ƛƴ 
danger; or, when a crime is taking place. We know that 
the first thing we need to do is search for a nearby 
adult. If no adult is nearby, we pick up a phone and call 
triple zero.  

 
Ande 5/6MS 

 

Girls OzTag 
On Wednesday, 28 girls from years three to six 
represented Charles Weston at an OzTag carnival. We 
had lots of fun competing against other schools from 
the South Weston region. We would like to thank Mr 
Kinnane and Miss Stephenson for coaching us during 
their lunch times and on the day itself. 

 
Matilde 5/6MW 
 
Music in Kindergarten 
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Year Level news 

  

 
This term we have continued to explore musical 
concepts including beat, rhythm, pitch and tempo 
through playful storytelling. For example, this week 
KHP and KK± ǎƘŀǊŜŘ tŀƳŜƭŀ !ƭƭŜƴΩǎ ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜ ōƻƻƪ Bertie 
and the Bear. After reading the story, the children 
adapted the story line to include their voices and music 
in a manner that added excitement, intrigue and 
atmosphere. To do this they used props that included 
images of themselves, soft toys and percussion 
instruments.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
We have also been learning a variety of songs, many of 
which are from eras gone by, or from countries other 
than Australia. We encourage you to invite your child 
to share some of these songs with you. Some of our 
favourites include: How much is that Doggie in the 
window; Singing in the Rain; My paddle; and Land of 
the Silver Birch. 
 
 If you have a story or song that is of significance to you 
and your family we would love to invite you along so 
that you may share it with us. For example, you might 
like to teach us a song in your home language or a song 
that you sang when you were at school. If so, please 
contact Bianca Bailetti at the school from Monday - 
Wednesday. 

 

 

 

 
Term 4 Japanese 

 
Kindy 

 
We are going to be having a lot of fun in Japanese this 
term with Kindy. Students have worked really hard 
this year learning new vocabulary. Last term we spent 
time working on learning how to say nine fruit words 
in Japanese. This term the students will take that prior 
knowledge and use basic sentences to express what 
fruit they like and do not like. They will also apply this 
sentence structure to colour words too. The students 
had an idea for this term - we are going to make our 
very own Japanese book. 

 

 

 
 
Some of our amazing kindy Japanese writing. Students 
have worked very hard producing some great work. 

 

 

 
 
Year 1/2 
This term in Japanese we will be working towards 
understanding and creating basic sentence patterns in 
Japanese. The students will be using the vocabulary 
they learned last term to create sentences expressing 
like and dislike. This term the students will also make 
ǳǎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊŘǎ ȫǘƻ ǿŀƴǘΩ ŀƴŘ ȫƴƻǘ ƴŜŜŘΩΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƻ 
politely ask for something in a sentence pattern in 
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Japanese. Using all this new vocabulary, they will create 
a role play using a shop scenario.  

 

 
 
We practice our Japanese using different mediums. We 
have used play doh and shaving cream. We had a lot of 
fun writing Japanese. 

 

 
 
Year 3/4 

This term students will be working on a unit of work 
based on the weather. Students will have the chance to 
learn new vocabulary using weather words, days of the 
week and numbers. They will also be introduced to 
some Kanji and learn how to read and write these for 
certain weather words. Basic sentence patterns will 
also be introduced. The students will then use this to 
make their own weather report. 

 
Reading Japanese numbers 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Year 5/6  

 
This term began with year 5/6 students acting out a 
role play. The scenario was based around a 
doctor/patient scenario. The students needed to 
remember several sentences and the 13 different 
body parts to create this role play.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
This term students will be working on a unit of work 
based on the weather. Students will have the chance 
to learn new vocabulary using weather words, days of 
the week, and numbers. They will use this to then 
make their own weather report. 

 

 
 
5/6 performing in Japanese 
 

 
 
Year 5/6 preparing their script for visiting the doctor. 
 

 

 


